Lutton Parish Council Meeting AGM OPEN Monday, 8TH July, 2019 Village Hall 7pm

PRESENT: Mr George Raby, Mr Ivan Head, Mr Chris Cowdery, Mr Stephen Long Mrs Carrie Walsh

Election of Officers:

Chairperson – George Raby proposed by Carrie Walsh, seconded by Ivan Head Vice Chairperson – Carrie Walsh proposed by George Raby and seconded by Ivan Head Clerk - Proposed by Carrie Walsh and seconded by Stephen Long

Minutes of previous Meeting (20th May 2019) read, agreed and signed.

Road Signs Children Playing etc: Carrie looked into putting up our own signs but we cannot put signs up on the Highway, only on private land. This would have to be agreed by the VH committee. We will wait to see if Highways come up with anything!

Neighbourhood Watch – now called 'Our Watch' – Carry will put out a newsletter suggesting anyone interested in becoming involved to come to our next meeting.

Defibrillator – ACRE Grants closed at present but CW will keep note and apply when it opens up again for 2019/20. Will also check out possible support from local businesses to sponsor. Stephen Long very generously offered to contribute £1,000. Cost of £1,500

Highways Grass verges - Not yet cut - Carry will give them a reminder.

Accounts for Audit 2018-19—Internal Auditor's Report presented with recommended instructions for future cheque payments and budget breakdown for future years when applying for Precept.

Grass Cutting: Cheque drawn-Payee Alan Parker £24 for petrol: Local Gov.(Misc Prov) Act 1976. S19.

REF: LPC - 07/2019

Next meeting 2nd September, 2019